To:	Kelsi Feltz
	Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
	Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

From:	Molly Jones
	Office of Planning, Research, and Evaluation
	Administration for Children and Families (ACF)

Date:	July 21, 2025

Subject:	Change Request – Umbrella Generic: Generic Performance Progress Reports (OMB #0970-0490) 


This memo requests approval of changes to the approved Umbrella Generic: Generic Performance Progress Reports (OMB #0970-0490), and specifically to the Preschool Development Grant Birth through Five (PDG B-5) Renewal Grant Performance Progress Report.

Background
The PDG B-5 Renewal Grants seek to assist states in the coordination of their existing early childhood programs and services and funding streams in a mixed delivery model. The purpose of this Annual Performance Progress Report (APPR) is to help the Administration for Children and Families (ACF) assess the progress of the Preschool Development Grant Birth through Five (PDG B-5) Renewal Grantees. An initial version of this APPR was approved in 2019 and ACF has made updates since that time as the grants have evolved. In July 2025, OMB approved a request for a revised version of the APPR (See Preschool Development Grant Birth through Five (PDG B-5) Renewal Grant Annual Performance Progress Report –2025 Revision). A new IC line was created and the previously approved version is now no longer active. 

Overview of Requested Changes
This nonsubstantive change request is to remove the outdated IC line from under the list of GenICs for this umbrella generic. Specifically, the following line has been removed: Preschool Development Grant Birth through Five (PDG B-5) Renewal Grant Performance Progress Report. 
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